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BLACKMORE, HOOK END & WYATTS GREEN  PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES

Of the Ordinary Meeting of the Blackmore, Hook End & 

Wyatts Green Parish Council held on

THURSDAY 21ST JULY 2022 at 7.30pm 

At Tipps Cross Remembrance Hall

Members present:  Cllrs R Keeble, T Lockhart, N McCarthy, K Bennett, K Parkinson, T Thomas, K Wood, V Dean, J Lewis and R Nelson (RFO).  
0287
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: County Cllr L Wagland. Cllrs H Cannon, A Watley, T Hinton, J Clarke, S Clapham (Parish Clerk) Borough Councillor Peter Jakobsson, Borough Councillor Thomas Bridge
0288
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – 16 June 22

The minutes were signed as a correct record by Cllr Keeble.
0289
DECLARATION OF INTEREST (for items on the agenda) - Nil
0290
OPEN FORUM (for Public Attendees) – Mr J Hughes and fiancé Linda attended the meeting to request permission to hire the Millennium Park field for their wedding reception in 2024.   Mr Hughes and his family have lived in the village for many years and have contributed greatly to activities within the village and the church.  The wedding will be in St Lawrence’s Church and the village hall will be used for additional facilities (including toilets) during the event.   The Parish Council agreed that it did not wish the field to be hired on a commercial basis, with consequent parking and other issues although such requests would be considered on a one-off basis.   However the original purpose in purchasing the land was for the benefit of local residents and this request fell into that category.   The Clerk had previously circulated details of fees charged for earlier hires of the Millennium Park.  Using these as a guide, a hire fee of £350 was unanimously agreed which will be confirmed to Mr Hughes in writing (along with T&C of use).  He expressed his delight at such a reasonable fee and thanked the Council for granting this request.   
Action: Parish Clerk
0291
PROGRESS CHECK – Nil
0292
CORRESPONDENCE – Details had been received of a Public Bus Meeting to be held next Monday 25th July 2022 and a representative from Blackmore PC is invited to attend.  The details were passed to Cllr Dean.   Cllr McCarthy reported that the current bus contract with Vectare has been renewed but with some minor variations.
0293
REPORTS OF BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS -  Nil
POLICY & RESOURCES

0294
Finance - Payments made online:



S Clapham -

Pension -

HMRC -


R Nelson – 
MDL – grass cutting inv.998 - £1105.92 (+VAT)

Playquip – Removal of basketball net and installation at Ted Marriage - £1284.00 (+ VAT) inv. 9008

Playquip - Red Ant grip strips - £1139.85 (+ VAT) inv.9016

Total Landscapes - £760.00 (+ VAT) – inv.SI-66 – Install bench Library Green, re-install finger post at Wenlocks Lane & Dines Corner & install posts to farmers market sign Mill Lane.

Matthews Plants - £200.00 – planting at Gunnells Corner & Watsons Corner

Kelhatch Press - £1,300.00 – Herald magazine printing 

NBB - £19.80 – bench fixings for memorial seat at Library Green

Tipps Cross Hall - £265.00 – office rent

Blackmore Parochial Charity - £600.00 – field rent (includes £5 outstanding from first quarter)

Blackmore Primary school - £750.00 – swimming pool grant awarded (dates published) 

Total Landscapes - £200.00 (+VAT) – to remove the log tunnel from Ted Marriage.

It was RESOLVED that:

(i) The statutory basis for this item be noted as the Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015;

(ii) The List of Payments is approved as presented in the schedule.


Payments made on the PC Credit Card: - £9.78 (+VAT) – CPC – Ground marking spray paint for recreation areas.

£37.19 – Amazon – printer cartridge

£167.50 – Bus road tax 

W Hart cars - annual bus service and MOT by W Hart cars - £663.48

Cash drawn: - nil

Transfers: – £40,000 into the Unity Account

Memberships:- nil

Income/receipts/Reimbursements: 

0295
Financial Report to 30th June 2022





Mrs Nelson reported on the financial reports as distributed prior to the meeting as outlined above. All approved and accepted with no amendments. 

Financial Powers

0296
Double taxation & SLA – BBC have drafted a Service Level Agreement which is to be approved by full Council.   A meeting is to be scheduled between the PC and BBC in August to further discuss this document.




Action:  Parish Clerk

Council Tax bill and percentage errors – a response has been received from Alex Burghart, MP, to the 30th March 2022 letter sent by the Parish Council.  It appears to be virtually a duplicate of the earlier email received from BBC advising that regardless of the percentage errors, the figures were correct.   Cllr Keeble read the letter to the meeting and it was agreed that Cllr Bennett would prepare a reply to be sent by the Clerk.










Action:  Cllr Bennett
0297
MAGAZINE COMMITTEE – Parish Council Year Book (2022/23)




The Year Book had been delivered to residents and the printer has been paid.  Cllr McCarthy believed that the printer may already be preparing a further additional number of books and further information is awaited.   It was agreed that any surplus would be put into the Doddinghurst Newsagents and other suitable places in the local area.

PLANNING COMMITTEE

0298

Planning applications were dealt with by Committee Members on  5th July and 18th July 2022 and the Planning Committee Chairman had emailed the reports to the BBC Planning Department. The reports were approved by full Council. 
Planning applications considered:
Mattgare, First Avenue, Hook End, garage conversion – no objection
Standing Stone, Beehive Chase, garage conversion and 2 new dwellings – objection

Bali Hi, Hook End Road, T1 & T2 English oak – fell to ground – objection

Woodside, First Avenue, single storey rear extension – no objection

4 Tipps Cross Mead, various extensions – no objection in principle

4 Sandford Paddocks – new conservatory – no objection

Blackmore House, Fingrith Hall Road – reduction of rear window & increase in patio doors – no objection
Tall Trees, Beehive  Chase, rear extension & dormers on both sides – no objection

Tulloch, Spring Pond Meadow, extension and roof alterations – no objection

4 Tipps Cross Mead, side extension & front dormers - objection
Local Development Plan – 

Cllr Keeble attended the meeting on 20th July 2022 which was held by the developers, Andersons and BVHA and which was well attended by around 87 residents.   Andersons are proposing 40 residences on their plot but no bungalows are proposed.   The main access to the new site is planned to be off Nine Ashes Road, opposite the school.   Cllr Keeble had suggested a mini-roundabout at the junction to the Village Hall, Red Rose and Nine Ashes Road but the developers did not believe that Highways would accept this.    Andersons wish to present their plans to the Parish Council on 15th September.  

Cllr Lockhart was thanked for producing the comprehensive and very interesting list of 59 Listed Buildings within the Parish, including even the Telephone Kiosk. 

PARKS & OPEN SPACES 
There had been a POS Committee meeting on Monday 11th July 2022 at 10.00am via Zoom. The minutes, as circulated, were approved by the Council. The following items of business were discussed:
0299
Walter Hobbs Play area

As previously approved, safety grip strips were installed on the Red Ant on Monday 11th July.  Their effectiveness is to be monitored.



Action:  Parish Clerk

0300
Annual ROSPA play area assessments

As the previous safety inspector was unavailable, the Clerk has instructed Play Safety to undertake the 2022 inspections.   The Parish Council is being added onto that company’s automatic inspection schedule for future years.   Councillor Keeble highlighted a large divot near the basketball net which is a safety hazard.
0301
Basketball post, Ted Marriage

Following its installation at Ted Marriage field, Cllr Lockhart has obtained a quotation to paint the post green (instead of the current white).  Cllr Lockhart proposed, Cllr Bennett seconded and it was agreed that this work would go ahead at a cost of £120.   










Action:  Cllr Lockhart
0302
Mill Lane – new play equipment


Playquip have still not installed the new Mill Lane play equipment.  The Clerk is asked to chase them for a revised installation date.


Action: Parish Clerk
0303
Planters


The poor state of the Gunnells Corner and Wyatts Green triangle planters was again discussed.   The Clerk is asked to follow up with plant watering volunteers.











Action:  Parish Clerk
0304          CLERK’S REPORT (Governance)  - Nil
0305

DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS – 


POS – Monday 12th September 2022 at 10.00am – Zoom. 

Policy & Resources -  Thursday 18th August 2022 

PC – Thursday 15th September 2022 at 7.30pm at Tipps Cross Remembrance Hall (Committee Room)  Apologies:  Judy Lewis

Planning – TBC – Zoom.

INFORMATION EXCHANGE/NEXT AGENDA ITEMS
0306
Cllrs Parkinson, Lewis and Wood have recently attended training courses with EALC and now need Councillor email addresses (as does Cllr Lewis).   Cllr McCarthy reported that there will be a switch-over from the current system to the new .Gov system in September, after which the new addresses can be set up.       Action: Cllr McCarthy/Parish Clerk

Cllr McCarthy reported that Tipps Cross hall is now a Community Hub with internet provided by Gigaclear.   


Cllr Wood expressed concern at the continued speeding problems throughout the Parish.  Cllr Keeble confirmed that speed checks can be carried out provided there are sufficient volunteers.  Cllr Lewis’s husband Tony and Cllrs Parkinson and Wood immediately volunteered for training so that speed checks can be undertaken (with Cllr Keeble).


                 Action:  Cllr Keeble/Parish Clerk

Jane House from House & Jackson reported that the kissing gate opposite High House in Fingrith Hall Lane is faulty.   This will be reported to Essex County Council as animals are potentially at risk of straying onto the road.
Action:   Parish Clerk

CLOSE OF MEETING

There being no further items of business, the meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.
Signed……………………………………………………. Dated …………………………….
